
 

April 21, 2024 
Dear BC Community- 

 

On Saturday night, we hosted our annual Junior Prom. During the grand march in the main gym, one of 

our students, Bella Dudley, experienced a medical emergency. She is currently recovering at Froedtert 

Hospital, but we're glad to report that she is awake, alert, and smiling. She will remain at Froedtert for the 

next few days. We wish her all the best and eagerly await her return to BC. 

 

As principal and a BC parent, I'm deeply grateful for the immediate care provided by the medical 

professionals among our parents who were present at the grand march. Their swift actions, alongside the 

support of our SRO Tony Kader, were truly lifesaving. I also want to extend my gratitude to the Brookfield 

Fire and Police Departments for their quick response and assistance. Thank you to all involved! 

 

4th Term Parent-Teacher Conferences will be on May 1, 2024 (4:00pm-6:00pm). We will continue to  use 

Meet the Teacher, an online scheduling program, to schedule all appointments with teachers.  

 

All of the conferences will be held on-line via the Meet The Teacher Platform.  Each 

conference will be five minutes in length. The conference will automatically start at the 

scheduled time and will automatically end after 5 minutes.  

Steps to schedule an appointment with a teacher(s):  

●​ Click on this link to log-in to Meet The Teacher. The email address for log-in must be a 

parent/guardian email that is listed in Infinite Campus. Their student number can be found in the 

IC Parent Portal.  

●​ Click on this link for the step by step instructions to book your PT Conference Appointments in 

Meet The Teacher.  

●​ If you need assistance with the process, please contact Evalyn Martin at 

martine@elmbrookschools.org. 

  

Meet The Teacher went live on Sunday, April 21 at 9:00 am. Parents will receive an email 

confirmation of appointments. LAUNCH Conferences will be on an alternative platform.  

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any additional questions or concerns.  My email is 

gruetzmb@elmbrookschools.org or call/text me at my work cell phone number (262) 350-8614.    

 

Take care- 

 

Brett J. Gruetzmacher-Proud Principal 

https://www.focusarkansas.com/gallery/2024-BRK-CENTRAL-PROM/G0000_PhPTuna0h8/C0000TjWz8nKkUc4
https://brookfieldcentral.meettheteacher.com/
https://brookfieldcentral.meettheteacher.com/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/10UniOY5nsYmONh5ZMDnFxv5BG8hAFtQ-IWQpGL5yvjA/edit


OUr Week at Brookfield Central High School 
April 22 Lancer Block Monday-B 

●​ Previewing Our Week-7:55am-8:02am-Google Meet 

April 23 Lancer Block Tuesday-A 

 

April 24 Lancer Block Wednesday-B 

●​ 💛💙Administrative Professionals Day 💛💙 

April 25 Lancer  Block Thursday-A 

 

April 26 Lancer Link Friday-B 

●​ Lancer Link 

○​ Counselor Pop-ins for 10th Grade - ACP Driven  

■​ Devine - Lopez, Premo - Nellis, Lemke - Voss, Groh - Maki 

○​ All Other Links-Relationship Building 

 

 

 

Grad Grams are a unique 

tradition at BC. Share your 

special thoughts, wishes and 

memories with your favorite BC 

Graduates. All Grad Grams will 

be delivered at Graduation 

Rehearsal. Grad Gram sales are 

organized by NHS and proceeds 

from the sale of Grad Grams will 

benefit BC Cares and The Early 

Education Program at the 

Neighborhood House of 

Milwaukee. Grad Grams are on sale the whole month of April on GoFan and in 

person during lunches! Available in 10 Packs and for individual sale. Choose to pick 

up your order in the BC Main Office or mailed directly to your home. All Grad Grams 

must be returned to the Main Office by no later than April 30th. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1GnGuGvrFL3yEd9BpZjAmLVkSDgMJlIUJPrvqNy_1nK4/edit#slide=id.g2c7d2a61069_0_0
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1WNbcDlKnjKPqEE97yZkqIAZJcIaTBndppk6_Zpz-wS0/edit?usp=drive_link
https://gofan.co/event/1402303?schoolId=WI19404


 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

On Saturday, May 4th, the 

Brookfield Farmers’ Market 

will begin its season.  Once 

again it will be in the front 

parking lot of BC (7am-1pm) 

until the end of October. The 

market is excellent and I 

encourage you to check it  out!  

Please keep this in mind as 

you are coming to BC on 

Saturdays.  Ideally if you are coming to BC on a Saturday for an 

athletic event, please use the Civic Drive entrance/exits.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 

 



Brookfield Central HS Information 

 

●​ Attendance Procedures 

In addition to calling the BC attendance phone line (262-785-3994), families can also 

send an email to BCHSattendance@elmbrookschools.org to report an absence 

to school.  When reporting an absence, please provide the student's name and reason 

for the absence.  We will continue to monitor attendance and provide proactive 

communication regarding the attendance of all students.  All Parents/Guardians will 

receive a monthly attendance summary for each of their students.  Additionally, we 

encourage students and parents to regularly monitor attendance records by logging 

into Infinite Campus for review. 

●​ Chromebook 

Students are expected to bring their District-Issued Chromebook to 

school everyday as they must use it when taking a Canvas Quiz.  If you are 

having trouble with your Chromebook and/or need to update your Chromebook, 

please check out this site for guidance.  If the issue persists, please bring it to the BC 

Library. 

 

●​ College Representatives Visits  

BC Student Services continues to offer opportunities for students to connect with 

representatives from colleges and universities from across the country.  Click here for 

the schedule! 

 

●​ Connect with a Teacher 

If parents/guardians need to connect with a teacher, please consider emailing rather 

than calling.  If a phone call is necessary, please email the teacher to request a phone 

call.  

 

●​ School Meals  

We have an outstanding food service team at BC - quality food, service, and a great 

variety.  Click here for instructions on adding funds to your students account. 

Students will access their lunch accounts with their student ID.  Click here for the 

SDE Food Service Information for the 2023-2024 School Year. 

 

●​ Student IDs 

Students are required to have their school IDs daily.  A student ID is required to enter 

the building anytime after 7:55am.  From 7:55am-3:09pm, all students must enter 

through our main doors (Door S1).  Students use their IDs to access their lunch 

account, check out library books, and to gain entry to BC sporting events. 

 

●​ Week-at-a-Glance 

Each week teachers will email a snapshot of the week to parents/guardians and their 

students.  This will include items such as learning targets, quizzes/tests/major due 

dates for the week. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1aGnH6muoOsTkaG2aWdAnc0s7oVcYPGvT1ww9l7K358k/edit
https://sites.google.com/elmbrookschools.org/studentdevicetroubleshooting/home?sa=D
https://www.elmbrookschools.org/brookfield-central-high-school/student-info/student-services/post-secondary-planning
https://www.elmbrookschools.org/fs/resource-manager/view/285b0fcb-a996-42d5-a244-b9b39c49a734
https://www.elmbrookschools.org/departments/food-service

